Kendal and District Table Tennis League

Minutes of Management Team Meeting – 19.30, 30 June 2021, by Zoom

	
Present – Peter Leahy (PL) (Chair), Mick Taylor (MT) (Sec), Norman Philbey (NP), Martin Wakelin (MW), Chris Knowles (CK)
Apologies  Bob Gale (BG), Tony March (TM), Jeff Pimblett (JP), Mike Sunderland (MS), Phil Swift (PS), Bryan Rhodes (BR).

1. Minutes of previous Management Team meeting (3 Dec 2020) and matters arising
· The minutes have been distributed and were taken as read.
· Item 1.  Safeguarding courses are all on line at present.  TTE only approve courses run by UK Coaching:  UK Coaching - Coaching Courses  MT will send out details by email.
· Item 3.  PL has produced and distributed to the Management Team for comment a draft questionnaire.  This will be sent out to all League and perhaps non League players as soon as possible.

 
2. Latest Covid Rules 
· Play indoors is permitted, subject to the following rules.
· Local Leagues and One Star Competitions can take place.
· Room occupancy is limited to a maximum of one person per 9.29 sq m (100 sq ft).  Recommended court size is 8m x 4m (two players and one umpire).
· Doubles not permitted.
· Car sharing is permitted.
· Observe precautions, eg wear mask when not playing, wipe down tables regularly, plenty of ventilation, responsible person to keep a record of attendees etc.
· It is hoped that from 19 July 2021 some or all of these restrictions will be lifted.

3. Club Reports
· Natland:   Have been running Tuesday club nights, but numbers have declined so these were discontinued two weeks ago, probably until late August.
· Burton:  MW is running junior sessions on a Thursday 5.15 to 6.00 pm.  He is planning to run TTKidz events (6 sessions each) at Burton and also Slyne.  BR (by email) reported that at the end of July, when hopefully restrictions are lifted, he will contact Burton players to establish their plans for the new season.
· Crook:  Practice sessions are running on Mondays and Fridays with up to 6 people present.  Players from other clubs are welcome.
· Dallam:  Two or three players are practicing on an ad hoc basis.  NP is coaching up to 12 juniors from Milnthorpe Primary School once a week on a Friday during school hours.  On Mondays after school he coaches six of the better juniors from the Friday group.
· Kirkby Stephen (report from MS by email):  Nothing at present, but will start afresh in September.  Likely to be small and inexperienced for a while as many of the better players have left.  Unlikely to have a League team this coming September, but hopefully by Jan 2022 would have one or more League teams.  Consequently, a League Div 3 half season starting in Jan 2022 may work well for them.
.  

4. Officer Reports
· Chairman:  PL has been attending coaching in Ellesmere Port and met a coach (Dan O’Connell) who is keen to work in Kendal, particularly on Sundays.  PL will advise further in due course.
· Junior Development Coordinator (by email from MS):  MS is happy to continue in this role  He suggests a similar format to last year, working with clubs, schools and other leagues (Barrow, Whitehaven) to re-build the enthusiasm and skills, with events at half terms (morning skills, afternoons fun tournaments).  These could be hosted by the clubs with suitable premises and junior sections eg Natland, Burton, KS.
5. TTE Fast Format for Local Leagues
· During a consultation by TTE with several English Leagues, concern was expressed by some about long matches and late finishing times, which are inherent in the current norm of teams of three and ten matches.  To address this, TTE has suggested Leagues consider this Fast Format, ie two a side (four singles and one doubles) or three a side (six singles). 
· Those present thought this worth a try for the second and third divisions, whereas the first division may prefer to stick with three a side.  Peter’s questionnaire would help to clarify players’ views on this.  


6. KO Cup Final from 2020
· The two finalists, Dalton CC and Grayrigg, are not in a position to play this at the moment.  It can hopefully be played early in the 2021-22 season.

7. League Treasurer
· TM would like a new treasurer to be appointed in time for the new season in September.  Members to try and find a new treasurer asap.

8. Development
· A change in the league format will not be enough on its own to address the decline in player numbers.  Clubs and League must encourage juniors (eg TT Kidz) and social players (eg Bat and Chat).
· Barrow League juniors are very active at the moment, with Paul Acred driving this.
· We should liaise with Louise Braithwaite, who now heads the Kendal Leisure Centre Club.

9. Kendal League, 2021-22 Season
· Subject to feedback from the questionnaire, we should aim to start as usual in September or October  2021.  MT to send out registration forms as usual, but ring round to get an early indication of numbers.
· At the moment it looks like teams of three in the First Division and teams of two in the Second Division and if possible also in a Third Division.

10. AOB
· MT reported that the League has the right to vote in the forthcoming TTE AGM.  There are many resolutions, some possibly contentious.  MT has distributed by email the papers for this meeting, but has received no comments or strong feelings on any of the issues.  He therefore proposed appointing the Chair of the meeting (presumably Sandra Deaton) as our Proxy and instructing her to use her discretion on how to vote.  This was agreed.
· MT stated that we haven’t had an AGM this year.  It was agreed there was little point as there was no League activity over the last 12 months.  
· NB  MT also stated that there was no AGM last year, but this was incorrect.  Our 2020 AGM was held by Zoom on 2 Sept 2020.  



The meeting closed at 20.35.        Distribution      All League members (by email).
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